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                             NEWSLETTER 

Issue 3 ¶   29 April  ¶   2016 

50 Stately Drive  

Cranbourne East VIC 3977 

 

Phone: 5990 0200  

Fax: 5990 0299 

www.cesc.vic.edu.au  
cranbourne.east.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
Welcome back to what is shaping up to be an exciting Term 2. We are only 3 
weeks into the term and Parent/Teacher Interviews, Anzac Day Assembly, 
Year 12 Study Camp, the launch of the Breakfast Club, School Cross Country 
and the Year 7, 2017 Information Evening have successfully been completed. 
The Year 9 City Experience, Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN, the GAT for students 
studying a VCE 3/4 subject, Year 10 Work Experience and Mid-Year exams for 
¸ŜŀǊΩǎ млΣ мм ŀƴŘ мн ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΦ  
 
Our new LED sign which is located on Stately Drive, near the Administration 
building, will keep the school community up-to-date with all upcoming 
activities. There has been a delay in the LED component of the sign but the 
supplier assures me it will be finished within the next few weeks. 
 
The Anzac Day Assembly was the first time the whole school has come 
together this year. I must congratulate everyone involved and thank all the 
parents who attended. It was a moving ceremony and I am proud of the 
respect shown by everyone when we remembered all Australians who 
served and died in war and on operational service. The live performance of 
the last post by Mr Robert Evans was memorable. 
 
Mandee Strickland 
Principal 

PRINCIPALôS NEWS 
 

REMINDERS 
GENERAL 
3 May  
Curriculum Day ï Student Free Day 

10 May ï 12 May  
NAPLAN Yrs 7-9 

18 May  
Year 9 City Exp. ï Parent Information 
Evening 

23 May ï 24 May  
VCE Theatre Studies Showcase 

27 May  
Year 7 Immunisations 
 
EXCURSIONS 
VCE Careers Expo ï 5 May 
Sugarland Yr. 10 Theatre ï 18 May 
Jewish Holocaust ï 30 May 
Shakespeare Incursion Year 9 Drama ï 30 May 
Medea Play ï 29 July 
Year 9 City Experience excursio n dates  
27th May - 9D and 9G 
30th May - 9A and 9H 
1st June - 9C and 9E 
3rd June - 9B and 9F 
 

SPORT 
Monday 2 May  
SMR Golf 
Senior Boys Soccer 
Senior Boys and Girls Badminton 
Senior Girls Netball 
 
Tuesday 3 May  
Year 7 Girls Regional Volleyball 
 
Thursday 19 Ma y 
Casey South Division Cross Country 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS  
3 May 
17 August 
1 December 
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The Student Voice Team is in the middle of organising a Breakfast Club (BC) for students at CESC who would 
like to have a quick breakfast at school for whatever reason. The online survey, now completed by 500 of our 
1250 students, indicates 100 plan to come occasionally, 100 plan to come once per week, and 100 plan to 
come twice per week. At this stage, the Club will take place initially on Tuesdays, and once that is established, 
will also take place on Fridays. The BC needs parent volunteers to assist in getting the food out to our students 
in the short time frame before school starts (kitchen will open for volunteers at 7.45am and food will be 
served from 8.00am ς 8.30am with 8.30am - 9.00am allocated for clean-up). 
 
The Breakfast Club is also in need of food sponsors as feeding between 100-200 students per week will be very 
costly. If you are aware of a business/organisation/individual who may wish to donate money or produce on a 
regular basis (apples, bananas, other fruit) and/or milk (fresh or UHT) or bread/eggs/bacon etc, please get in 
touch with Ms McGuire, Student Voice & Breakfast Club Facilitator, via Compass or the front office. There will 
also be an opportunity for families to donate some non-perishable items, eg. jam and vegemite. 
 
All parent volunteers will be required to have a current Working with 
Children Check which can be obtained online at 
workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au. The process takes between 2-3 weeks and 
is free for parent volunteers. Please contact Ms McGuire via Compass if 
you have any questions or wish to volunteer to assist this valuable 
initiative.  

 
 

Can you spare an hour or two a week? 
 
Want to help children with their reading? 
 
Would love to be able to help us make a 
difference? 
 
Would love to join our team of volunteers who help out in our LITERACY 
program? 
 

Call Chris Davey-White on 5990 0200 to register your interest. 
      

Have you checked out our Literacy FACEBOOK Page? 
https://www.facebook.com/cescENGLISH/  
 

¶ Reviews 

¶ Updates on English programs 

¶ Tips  

¶ Reading strategies 

¶ Writing Strategies 

CESC BREAKFAST CLUB : PARENT VOLUNTEERS &  SPONSORS NEEDED! 
 

L ITERACY PROGRAM  
 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?REF=E0PL9Cq-Yd3UhOPri2njnteknj1IXW5pzlNovf-bwhTal2hKPGPTCAFodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vY2VzY0VOR0xJU0gv
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COMPASS is a fully featured software suite used by the majority of schools in Victoria and is already familiar to 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ! ƘŜƭǇ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ /hat!{{ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
website.  
Using our parent portal, you will be able to -  
ω !ŎŎŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘild's Student Semester Reports 
ω !ŎŎŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘϥǎ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ¢ŀǎƪǎ ŀƴŘ /!¢{ ό/ƻƳƳƻƴ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ¢ŀǎƪǎύ  
ω .ƻƻƪ ȅƻǳǊ tŀǊŜnt/Student/Teacher conferences 
ω ±ƛŜǿ ǳǇ-to-date class and school attendance information  
ω !ǇǇǊƻǾŜ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƻƴκŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ  
ω 5ƻǿƴƭƻad, print and approve upcoming excursions 
ω ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ όǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ {a{ ŀƭŜǊǘǎύ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ  
ω !ŎŎŜǎǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿǎ 
To enable you to access COMPASS we have mailed home your login details. Please contact the office (5990 
0200) if you have lost your password information. You can also reset your password yourself in COMPASS. 
Address for COMPASS:   cesc.vic.jdlf.com.au   

 

 
 

 
 
¢ƘŜ aŀǘƘΩǎ IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ /ƭǳō Ƙŀǎ ŀ new name!  Lǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ άAfter School Study ClubΦέ    
The reason for the name change is because we are opening the club up for students to come along and study 
or complete homework for any subject. 
To attend, students must collect a permission form from the blue building office.  It must be signed by a 
parent/guardian and returned to the blue building office before the student can attend.  

  
Mandy Werner 
Years 7 to 12 Mathematics Pedagogy Leader 
 
 

 
 
 
CESC students, including four members of the 
Student Voice Team, met with Mr Richard Towers 
from the Career Education Association of Victoria 
recently to provide feedback on the needs of 
students at CESC in relation to Career 
Benchmarking. They discussed support currently 
being offered and support that would make a 
difference. Students found the session interesting 
and Mr Towers reported their feedback was 
honest, comprehensive and very valuable.  
 
Ms Mc Guire 
Student Voice Facilitator 

 
 

COMPASS PARENT PORTAL  
 

AFTER SCHOOL STUDY CLUB  
 

STUDENT VOICE &  CAREER EDUCATION  
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On the last day of term 1, a Year 7 assembly was held to recognise the achievement and efforts of many Year 7 
students. Over 100 certificates were handed out to the students for various reasons in each of their subjects. It 
is great that we are able to have things like this, as we feel it is really important to acknowledge the success 
and efforts of our students. 
 
As a Year 7 team we are very proud of the students as a whole cohort, their behaviour has been fantastic so 
far this year and their transition into year 7 has been quite smooth. 
Congratulations to the students that received an award, they should feel very proud of their efforts and we 
look forward to another successful term with even more certificates handed out. 
 
Year 7 team 

     
 
 

YEAR 7 AWARDS ASSEMBLY 
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YEAR 7 AWARDS ASSEMBLY CONTINUEDé 
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Particle Model Assignment  
In our first unit we studied Chemistry and looked at how it is used in the field of Crime Scene 
Investigations. As a part of the unit the students learned the States of Matter and how the particles 
of Solids, Liquids and Gases moved, what their properties were and what the structure of the 
particles looked like. 
 
One of their CATs was to produce a model of the states of matter and show how the particles looked 
and moved. The outstanding effort that has been made by the students has been a joy to see, with 
some truly magnificent models being constructed. The top 3 students from each class will all receive 
a minor prize from their teacher for their efforts in the construction and labels. The science 
department will be voting once all submissions are in and choosing the top 2 models out of the year 
level for a special science prize. 
 

Check out som e of the amazing models so far!!  

YEAR 7 SCIENCE ï STATES OF MATTER  
 



 

 
Page  7 

 

Issue 3  April 29    ¶   2016 

 
 

YEAR 7 SCIENCE ï STATES OF MATTER CONTINUEDé 
 


